
 
 

 
    

  
  

    
 

  
 
 

 
    

  
    

    
   

 
 

 
   

 
 

    
    
    

 
 

  
  

 
 

 
    

 
  

 
     

  
  

     
     
      
    
     
      

Regular Board Meeting 
June 15, 2020 

The regular meeting of the Maquoketa Valley Board of Education was called to order by President 
Donna Kunde at 5:30 p.m. in the High School Library in Delhi, Iowa.  All motions carried unanimously 
unless otherwise noted.  Four board members were present.  There were seven staff present and one 
visitor. The agenda and consent items were approved. 

Athletic Director, Trevor Arnold, gave the Board an update on the softball and baseball program and the 
safety precautions the teams are taking for the summer.  Mr. Arnold also updated the Board on open 
gym procedures.  Decisions for weight room and other school activities will be made on July 1st. 

Brenda Becker and Tiersa Frasher updated the Board on the Return to Learn Plan which will be 
submitted to the state by July 1st. In the fall, the District will be one-on-one in regards to technology.  
Students in grades JK-2 will be sing Chromebooks and students in grades 3-12 will be using MacBook’s.  
The District was able to secure a grant from Delaware County with the help of Donna Boss in the 
amount of $32,876.39 to purchase the additional technology. The District also received a donation in 
the amount of $990 from Earlville United Parish for some elementary technology needs.  The Board 
expressed their appreciation to both Delaware County and Earlville United Parish for the continued 
support of Maquoketa Valley. 

Board secretary, Erika Imler, was authorized to pay bills owed yet this fiscal year prior to June 30th. 

The following personnel recommendations were approved: 
Brian Wegmann – resignation as Assistant Wrestling Coach 
Heidi Hoeger – resignation as Middle School Volleyball Coach 
Jett Kuhens – employed as Assistant Wrestling Coach 

Three open enrollment out requests were approved and three open enrollment requests in were 
approved. 

The Board approved the 2020-2021 Managed Service Contract from Infrastructure Technology 
Solutions. 

The 2020-2021 Faculty, Staff and Parent Handbooks were approved. 

The Board approved an increase in the substitute teacher pay rate from $110 per day to $125 per day. 

The Board approved the 2020-2021 Life Connections School-Based Health Services Contract. 

Student fees and prices for the 2020-2021 school year were reviewed. A $25.00 technology fee was 
added for all students in grades 9-12. All other fees will remain the same for the 2020-2021 school year. 
The following food service and student fees were set for the 2020-2021 year: 

Student Lunch (K-5) $2.45 
Student Lunch (6-12) $2.70 
7-12 Second Entrée $1.80 
Reduced Price Student Lunch State Determines 
Extra Carton of Milk $0.60 
Adult Lunch $3.85 

https://32,876.39


     
   
      
      
 
     
     
     
      
    
    
     
    
 
    
 

    
 

  
 

 
 

   

    
 

 
 

Student Breakfast $1.85 
Reduced Price Student Breakfast State Determines 
Adult Breakfast $2.75 
Ala Carte Items Market Price 

Student Materials Fee (PS) $20.00 
Student Materials Fee (JK-5) $60.00 
Student Materials Fee (6-12) $75.00 
Technology Fee (9-12) $25.00 
Musical Instrument Rent $50.00 
Second Musical Instrument Rent $25.00 
Music Uniform Cleaning $25.00 
Instrument Music Lesson Book Our Cost 

Student Athletic Punch Pass $30.00 

The Board approved a $50 per month cell phone reimbursement stipend to Mrs. Frasher. 

The Board reviewed the IASB Legislative Action Priorities and will begin the process of choosing the 
District’s top five priorities for 2020-2021. 

Donna Kunde, Board President, presented Supt. Tuetken with a Five Star Award for his exceptional 
leadership during the shutdown and COVID pandemic.  The Board also took several minutes to thank 
Supt. Tuetken for his dedication and leadership to the Maquoketa Valley Community School District 
during his tenure.  This was Supt. Tuektken’s final board meeting as the Superintendent of Schools. 

The meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m. 


